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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.
Operations Committee Notes

October 20, 2014
Attendance: Tina, Jennifer, Eliza, Denise, Sandy, Janet, Cyd, Stanley, Gail

· Review new document for planning – Jennifer explained that the chart that was distributed with the agenda was designed to include the goals from the 2009 Community Plan and show how the suggested priorities for work align with the goals. 

There was discussion about how to move forward from the last Council meeting and get to the selection of the systems change priorities that will drive the coming years’ work.  This led to a discussion about how we orient new members and how we can assist them to come on board and participate effectively.
It was decided that members of the Operations Committee would reach out to the five new members that were recently appointed by the Mayor, as well as the other new members that we slated.  A “script” (below). The goal is for the Ops member to learn a little about the new members and what they are interested in working on with the Council.

· Why did you want to join the Council?   What are your interests in the Council?  

· What do you know about the Council?

· What do you want to see the Council do or accomplish (this year)?

· Talk about the Plan (leave a copy) and explain our systems change focus (and that we are planning our work for the next 18 months)
Gail will also send Operations members the one page Council description, Member Job Description and the Commission Document for reference.  The more formal orientation will be done on December 3 at 2:00, just prior to the December Council Meeting.

The list of volunteers/new members:

Tina – Teddie Glover, Kim Harris, Jeffie Frazier
Eliza – Talia Nunez (with Denise as back up if needed)

Janet – Sandra Trevino, Kia Levey

Denise- Barbara Stern, Robin Moore-Evans

Jennifer – Elizabeth Teller, Cathy Lenihan, Martha Okafor

Sandy – Magdalena Rosales-Alban

The chart itself was discussed and suggestions made to revise it to provide more context for how the priorities align with the goals. It will be revised to incorporate suggestions from the meeting today.  Once finalized it will be sent to Council members along with a survey that will indicate members’ level of support for the current priority suggestions. The survey will also include a place to suggest additional priorities. The information from the responses to the survey will be the basis for the discussion at the November meeting.
· $10,000 Grant for infrastructure – development of RFP  -- not discussed

· November Council meeting – the goal is to get to the identification of priorities
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